

Upper Hopton Cricket Club Committee Meeting Minutes –

Tuesday 11th May 2021 7.30pm



UPPER HOPTON C.C.

PRESENT – RW, RLW, DN, C Gardner, C Gallagher, JC, IH, JS, SH, JM, DS	
APOLOGIES - PS <i>Minutes of April meeting</i> <i>Proposed by John Stanger</i> <i>Seconded by Jack Carson</i>	
MATTERS ARISING	
CORRESPONDENCE	
<i>Nothing to report</i>	
SENIOR CRICKET	
<i>Nothing to report</i>	
JUNIOR CRICKET	
<i>U18 games have started</i> <i>RLW to place a banner outside club stating Junior Coaching from June/July2021</i>	RLW
LEAGUE REPORT	
<i>Poss COVID changes as rules relaxed from May onwards, awaiting details as released</i>	
FINANCE REPORT	
<i>Apr Income £9.k (inc LA grant £8k) and exp £1.7k</i> <i>Ank balance end of Apr £26.8k</i> <i>250 balance c£7k</i>	
MARKETING REPORT	
<i>RLW having problems with memory stick and TV showing adverts. Will seek support from others with knowledge</i> <i>Sponsors mentioned on twitter on match day as way of thanks</i> <i>New sponsors needed but appreciate bad timing to ask</i> <i>Craig to approach RS Environmental who have done bankings</i>	RLW CG

ADMIN REPORT	
<i>Nothing to report</i>	
CLUBHOUSE REPORT	
<i>Roof still leaking, hard to identify where it is coming from</i>	
GROUND REPORT	
<p><i>Players asking if a 2nd batting cage is affordable</i></p> <p><i>Container needs some repairs, poss welding</i></p> <p><i>CG to ask friend re welding on covers before new one ordered</i></p> <p><i>Scoreboard has had to go in to be fixed. Poss damp and other wear and tear. Need to decide over winter best approach, is board left in damp building over winter? RW to approach builder for air bricks to aid ventilation</i></p> <p><i>Banking needs bi monthly cut & maintenance which RS Enviro can undertake until a better plan is decided upon, unless continuous maintenance is decided as better option</i></p> <p><i>Review of benches around outfield to decide how many are broken beyond repaid and need removing</i></p> <p><i>New benches on car park edge acting as a 'banking barrier' now in place</i></p>	<p>CG</p> <p>RW</p>
FUNDRAISING	
<p>Jacks quiz in July fully booked</p> <p>Poss club BBQ once restrictions allow which will allow us to present 2020 trophies. Date to be arranged</p>	DS
250 CLUB DRAW	
<p>£50 Shirley Ellam</p> <p>£30 Eric Conyers</p> <p>£20 R Bailey</p>	
A.O.B	
<p>Eric Conyers still in local care home but seems to be making positive progress</p> <p>Collecting of subs still ongoing both match & annual. DS has a spreadsheet showing what each player still has to pay</p> <p>Card machine and/or WIFI needs looking at</p> <p>Kirklees have said they will visit for a COVID site review</p>	

NEXT MEETING – TUESDAY 1st JUNE 7:30pm